SHAC Meeting Minutes
January 20, 2022

The Student Health Advisory Committee met in the GRISD Technology Building for the scheduled meeting.  Members present included: Janan Stephenson, Lance Cathey, Theresa Morris, Credence Baker, Nicole Gross, Josie Lopez, Heather Aguilar
Old Business: A survey was sent out to members of SHAC after the December meeting and was left open for a month.  The survey asked members if we should recommend to the board that the CDC immunization link be added to the GRISD website. 18 Responses were gathered and 66.7% responded YES, while 33.3% responded no.  These results will be passed onto the report to the school board in the spring.  
New Business:  Discussion of the recently passed senate bill 9 which “require students be exposed to educational instruction a minimum of one time between middle school and junior high and at least one time in high school.  It requires public schools to provide instruction relating to the prevention of child abuse, family violence and dating violence.”
Glen Rose already has had things in place for this, so it wouldn’t be something new.  Glen Rose does a great job of putting things in place for the students that are above and beyond the requirements.  
Currently, at all campuses, Paluxy River Children’s Advocacy Center has been coming in to make grade level presentations.  Additionally, previous videos approved by SHAC a few years ago are still shown.  5th grade watches Meet the New You by Marsh Media. The students are separated into Male and Female groups and are shown the video at the end of the school year.  6Th graders are shown their video Straight Talk by Marsh Media, in the fall. 
A.  SB 9 Instruction on child abuse, family violence and dating violence
B. Prevention of Human Trafficking
C. Grade level curriculum and instruction
D. Conduct two public meetings before adopting recommendations
E. Shac makes recommendation to school board
Traci Cooper from Paluxy River Child Advocacy Center presented an overview of the curriculum used for trainings.  She went through their recommended sequence for student prevention presentations.  For PreK and kinder she brings a mascot, Happy Bear, who is used for the educational skit.  For 1st-5th grade Child safety matters and for 6-8th and 9-12th it is Teen safety matters.  (See attached handouts for details.)  These classes are taught in two sessions.  For the younger students, it is taught in a class period throughout the day so that it is smaller groups.  For high school, it is a large lesson taught in the auditorium.  She states she is more than willing to present to parents though in times past, these have not been well attended.  She gave more information and online content from Monique Burr Foundation for Children.  www.Mbfpreventioneducation.org
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